
                             
Pennridge Greenjackets

Monthly Meeting Minutes
April 9, 2025

1. Call to Order
 President Hunt called the meeting to order at 8:03pm at the Fieldhouse
 7 Executive Board members and 19 general members were in attendance 

2. Roll Call
 President Henry Hunt, Vice President John Andres, Treasurer Tim Pitak, Secretary Brian 

Richardson, Football Commissioner Keith Fox, Cheer Commissioner Hannah Rees and 
Flag Commissioner Dan Murphy were present

3. Review and Approval of Last Meeting’s Minutes
 Accepted as submitted 

4. President’s Report (Henry Hunt)
 The Executive Board met at the Fieldhouse on 4/7/25.  Topics discussed included:

 Cheer uniform funding options
 Financial assistance requests 
 Snack stand transition plan

5. Fundraising Update (Henry Hunt)
 Next fundraising committee meeting scheduled for April 15th

 Tara Sipe reported that 3 new sponsorships were in process  
 It was noted that any “cheer only” fundraising ideas would be submitted to President 

Hunt for approval

6. Treasurer’s Report (Tim Pitak)
 YTD NOI of $34K vs. $15K in prior year
 YTD revenue of $63K vs. $32K in prior year
 YTD expenses of $29K vs. $17K in prior year
 Current cash of $51K vs. $48K in prior year

7. VP’s Report (John Andreas)
 Fields are ready for the flag season
 Snack stand is ready to go

8. Football Commissioner’s Report (Keith Fox)



 It is important that we get players registered to help with roster breakouts 
 2025 Head Coach Recommendations (unanimously approved by the Executive 

Committee):
 8U – Joe Boger
 9U – Ryan Ross
 10U – Keith Fox 
 11U – Vince Lewis 
 12U – Andre Atkins 

 A member expressed dissatisfaction with the 11U coaching selection and requested a 
waiver to play for Quakertown.  President Hunt and Football Commissioner Fox agreed 
to sign the waiver. 

9. Cheerleading Commissioner’s Report (Hannah Rees)
 First cheer clinic was held on 3/28/25.  50 registered and 45 attended.  High school 

cheerleaders helped.  
 Greenjackets Cheer Commissioner and coaches have met with the interim high school 

coach
 Planning to do halftime shows for the upcoming season
 Spring conditioning is halfway through.  Attendance has been strong. 
 Uniform updates and fundraising efforts are being worked
 2025 Head Coach Recommendations (unanimously approved by the Executive 

Committee):
 Jr. Tiny Mite – Jackie Keller
 Tiny Mite – Kaylyn Gentile
 Jr. Peewee – Shannon Halpin
 Peewee – Tara Sipe 

10. Flag Football Commissioner’s Report (Dan Murphy)
 Spring flag registration is currently at 276 boys and 70 girls. 
 Senior night for the high school girls’ team is on 4/29/25 at 6pm

11. Open Items for Discussion
 None noted

12. Motion’s / Votes
 Not applicable  

13. Adjournment
 A motion was made and seconded to adjourn. Passed unanimously.  
 Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Richardson, Secretary 


